June 2025

Greetings!

What an amazing year our Lord has blessed us with, especially on our first anniversary, on April
]7th. Our people worked extremely hard to distribute the 5,000 invitations the week prior. God
overwhelmingly blessed with 151 in attendance and five saved for the week. We were praying for
180; our faith was increased. We are so thankful that our home church, Pastor Broyhill, and a
team were able to be here for this momentous occasion. Pastor Broyhill preached two wonderful
messages. At the end of our 8nd service, he presented us with our new church birth certificate.
We had over 60 people sign our charter that day. The Lord continues to add to the church every
week. We have had 108 people saved in our first year. Praise the Lord!

Thank you all for praying for us on this special Sunday, and for those who have supported us
financially throughout the year. I want to ask all our supporting churches and individuals to
consider continuing their support for us for one more year. Ibelieve we will be a self-supporting
church by then.

We are still seeking and praying for the Lord to open the door to a different location, so that we
can start Sunday School and Children’s ministries, as well as a place to baptize our converts.
Speaking of baptisms, we were able to use one of the local community pools last week. We
baptized seven new converts. To God be the glory! Pictures are on the back of this letter.

We still need a piano player, help with livestreaming, and our music ministry. Please continue to
pray about that. It would be a great opportunity for someone who desires to serve the Lord and
see God’s blegsings in a new church.

I have an urdent prayer request for our son, Jack. He was involved in a terrible motorcycle
accident on May 13th. He is still in the hospital as of this letter. He has had four surgeries so far.
We are praying that it is all and that there are no infections. We are so thankful that the Lord
spared his life on that day. It appears that he will make a complete recovery, but the road ahead
will be a long one for all of us. We hope he will be able to come home after Memorial Day weekend;
then he will begin rehabilitation. He has a broken wrist, and his leg/knee are in bad shape, and
extensive road rash over most of his body. He will be out of work for months. Please pray for him!|

Please know that we love every one of you and are deeply thankful to serve the Lord in Hutto,
Texas. We are excited for all that the Lord has in store for our future!

May God bless you alll

Pasgtor
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